
                          Terrace Lakes Water Company 
    A Member Owned Non-Profit Corporation 

 
Dear Subscriber: 

The Court has finally cleared us to have an in-person Annual Mee�ng. The date for the Annual Mee�ng is Saturday 
November 4, 2023, at 10:00AM at the Garden Valley High School, 1053 Banks Lowman Rd, Garden Valley. 

Dennis Largent has resigned from the TLWC Board. Over the past two years, Dennis put in a lot of �me and energy into 
making TLWC transparent and accountable. We want to thank Dennis for all of his hard work. The Board voted to fill the 
vacated term with current Board member Rolly Woolsey, and appointed Rolly as the new Board President. At the 
upcoming elec�on, three Board seats will be voted on. The nomina�ons received for these seats are Todd Amyx, Merle 
Bap�ste, Eric Britson, Scot Dike, Cindy Iverson, Cameron McFadden, Tom Myers, Julie S�llman (incumbent) and Mark 
Turner. Ballots/proxies will be mailed out soon with instruc�ons on how to vote if you are not able to be present at the 
Annual Mee�ng. 

Over the past two years, your Board has been faced with many challenges. TLRR, employees and others were provided 
with free water. Hook-up fees were waived in order to sell lots in North Ridge Subdivision. Bills were months in arrears, 
and the water company was paying for pool chemicals and sewer work. TLWC paid $42,500 for a 50’ easement for a 
new well that we were all told at the last annual mee�ng in 2020 that the water company would not pay a dime for. 
Most recently your Board dealt with securing a commercial water right for TLRR which had never been obtained in the 
past. The exis�ng water right was for domes�c/irriga�on use only, and providing a commercial use put the en�re water 
rights of TLWC in jeopardy. TLRR then sued TLWC over the water right issue. We are glad to say that is finally behind us 
and an agreement is in place and approved by the Idaho Department of Water Resources. Unfortunately, it cost the 
water company thousands of dollars in legal fees for an issue that should have been addressed years ago. 

Another struggle your Board has been dealing with, and one that you voted on, is providing water to North Ridge 
Subdivision. Despite being told by TLRR that North Ridge Subdivision would never be connected to TLWC (see leter 
enclosed), it was connected. We have been trying to get a resolu�on but have been unable thus far to get coopera�on. 
The Developer was to convey the water system infrastructure to the water company or to a North Ridge Subdivision 
HOA, but this has not been done. IDEQ has informed us that we cannot touch the water infrastructure at North Ridge 
un�l it is conveyed to TLWC or we have an agreement in place with whoever will ul�mately own the infrastructure.  

On a good note, TLWC has had many successes over the past two years. The current Board has worked hard in the best 
interest of the water company subscribers and is now fully transparent. Financials and minutes are posted on the TLWC 
website, and alerts are emailed or texted to subscribers when there may be a water outage. We obtained a $30,000 
grant from IDEQ to create a new water facility plan. Without this plan in place, we were unable to apply for any type of 
funding from State or Federal sources. We also developed a Source Water Protec�on Plan and Emergency Response 
Plan. As a result, we recently secured a $24,000 Source Water Protec�on Grant (no cost to subscribers) to abandon Well 
#2 and to provide security fencing around two of our wells. 

Our efforts in improving our system has resulted in a once in a life�me opportunity for TLWC. We threw our name in the 
‘funding hat’ for grant funds through IDEQ to address most all of the system deficiencies iden�fied in the new water 
facili�es plan hoping to get at least one project funded. We are happy to announce that we received a funding package 
offer of $6.443M for the much-needed improvements to our system! $3.7M is in grant funding and $2.6 is proposed as 
a loan. We are currently working with our engineers and IDEQ to nego�ate the terms of the loan amount and possibly 
roll our exis�ng loan into the program. Unfortunately, TLWC is s�ll paying on a $1.2M loan ($581K of which we have no 
receipts, invoices or accoun�ng for – See the report of the Special Master on the TLWC website at 
www.terracelakeswater.com/board-members ), so we are working very hard to reduce the cost of the exis�ng loan 
payment. The engineer will be present at the Annual Mee�ng to provide detailed informa�on on all of our ongoing 
projects. 
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The Special Master appointed by the Court will be present at the Annual Mee�ng on November 4. He will oversee the 
mee�ng, elec�on and ballot coun�ng. Official No�ce of the Annual Mee�ng along with proxies will be sent soon in a 
separate mailing. Ballots cast will not be open for public inspec�on, so please do not worry about who will see how you 
voted. 

We sincerely thank you for your support over the last two years! If you ever have any ques�ons, sugges�ons or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact one of your Board members at any �me! 

Sincerely, 
Terrace Lakes Water Company 
Rolly Woolsey, Board President  208-830-9750  Mary Cordova, Sec/Treasurer  208-440-4756 
Chuck Steele, Vice-President  208-308-7006  Julie S�llman, At-large  208-850-3465 
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